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RESOLUTION

RESOLUTION   AUTHORIZING   THE  ACCEPTANCE OF A $400,000 2025 
SAFE OKLAHOMA GRANT FOR THE CONTINUATION OF THE VIOLENT 
CRIME REDUCTION PROGRAM FROM THE OKLAHOMA OFFICE OF THE 
ATTORNEY GENERAL, RATIFYING SUBMITTAL OF THE APPLICATION 
BY THE CHIEF OF POLICE AND THE POLICE BUSINESS MANAGER; 
RATIFYING THE SIGNATURE OF THE MAYOR ON THE 2025 SAFE 
OKLAHOMA GRANT CONTRACT; AUTHORIZING THE POLICE BUSINESS 
MANAGER OR POLICE FINANCIAL SERVICES MANAGER TO SUBMIT 
THE ACCEPTANCE, REQUEST FOR FUNDS, PROVIDE REPORTS AS 
REQUIRED AND TO ADMINISTER THE GRANT; AND AUTHORIZING THE 
CITY TREASURER TO RECEIVE AND DEPOSIT THE FUNDS IN THE 
GRANTS MANAGEMENT FUND.

WHEREAS, since October of 2013, City Council has accepted over $5.4 million in 

Safe Oklahoma Grant funds. The funds have enabled the city to enhance its efforts to combat 

violent crime by using directed patrols, hot spot policing, community surveys, door-to-door 

interactions with residents, Intelligence-Led Policing, code enforcement practices, and 

multifamily housing crime reduction strategies in the designated target areas with high 

violent crime; and

WHEREAS, in June of 2024 an application was submitted for the continuation of 

the violent crime reduction programs for both the north and south areas of Oklahoma City; 

and 

WHEREAS, a total of $393,000 was approved for overtime shifts within these 

designated areas and $7,000 was approved for a project evaluation to be completed at the end 

of the grant. The funds will be used to address community-specific issues identified through 

community surveys and door-to-door interactions with residents. Police officers working the 

overtime program will focus enforcement efforts on issues important to residents, as well as 

proactive efforts to reduce violent crime; and

WHEREAS, it is projected that this grant will fund the program through December 

31, 2025; and 

WHEREAS, this grant does not require matching funds from the City.
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NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of The 

City of Oklahoma City that the City accepts a $400,000 2025 Safe Oklahoma Grant from 

the Oklahoma Office of the Attorney General.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of The City of 

Oklahoma City that the submittal of the application by the Chief of Police and the Police 

Department Business Manager is ratified.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of The City of 

Oklahoma City that the Safe Oklahoma Grant Program Contract is approved, the Mayor is 

authorized to execute the necessary documents, the Police Business Manager or Police 

Financial Services Manager are authorized to submit the acceptance, request for funds, 

provide reports as required and to administer the grant, and the City Treasurer is authorized 

to receive and deposit these funds into Grants Management Fund.

ADOPTED by the City Council and SIGNED by the Mayor of The City of 
Oklahoma City this     day of      , 2024.

ATTEST: 

                                                         
CITY CLERK MAYOR

REVIEWED for form and legality.
                                                                        

      Assistant Municipal Counselor

3RD          DECEMBER




